In 1997 the students Nicole Stroh and Marcus Oehlrich wrote a seminar paper on lung cancer and decided to publish it on the web site of the University of Darmstadt so fellow students could access it. They were both astonished by the tremendous response it attracted: shortly after it went online they received numerous e-mails from cancer patients and their next of kin. The Cancer Compass currently includes its founders Nicole and Marcus Oehlrich as well as 89 voluntary contributors.
